
 

KEY DATES 2023 
 

JUNE 
 

Fri 23rd - Last Day of Term 2 

               (Students dismissed:  2.30pm) 
 

JULY 
 

Mon 10th - School resumes for Term 3 

Tues 18th - Dress Rehearsal - Production 

Tues 18th - Production at Nazareth 1 

Wed 19th - Production at Nazareth 2 

Wed 26th - Nazareth Taster Day - Gr 5 
 

AUGUST 
 

Wed 2nd - Div Soccer (Select Students) 

Wed 9th - Guide Dogs Incursion - Prep 

Fri 11th - Hoop Time (Select Gr 5/6) 

Mon 21st - Book Fair Open  

Tues 22nd - Book Fair Open 

Thurs 24th - District Aths 

Fri 25th - Crazy Sock Day 

Wed 30th - Responsible Pet Program  

                    Incursion - Preps 

Thursday 22nd June 2023        TERM 2 WEEK 9 
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DATES AND TIMES TO REMEMBER: 
 

TERM DATES 2023 
Term 1:        30 January – 6 April 

Term 2:       24 April – 23 June 

Term 3:       10 July – 15 September 

Term 4:       2 October – 20 December 
 

CURRICULUM DAYS 2023 

Mon 6th Nov 
 

PROFESSIONAL PRACTICE. DAYS 2023 

Thurs 14th December 
 
 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 2023 - Term 3 
No Public Holidays 
 

TIMETABLE 

Commence   8.58 Line-up Bell-Music 

   9am 2nd Bell - Roll Marked 

Recess  11.00 -  11.30am 

Lunch   1.40 -  2.30pm 

School Finishes         3.30pm 

Message From The Principal   
  

End of Term – Early Dismissal 2:30pm Friday 

How time flies! The end of Term 2 is this Friday, with students being dismissed 

at 2:30pm. Please make arrangements to collect your child at this time, or 

alternatively, please contact Camp Australia to arrange care if you are unable to 

collect your child/ren at 2:30pm. 

 

Already we have covered an enormous amount during the first semester, with 

students undertaking a broad range of learning experiences across the school. 

We have seen students attend leadership excursions, the middle school enjoyed 

a trip to Ricketts Point, the preps have been visited by the fire brigade and the 

police, the Year Ones and Twos visited the Zoo, we’ve had incursions from the 

Collingwood Football Club, tennis clinics, interschool sport and the Year 4 and 

5’s have visited Nazareth College to see Suessical the Musical. On top of that 

we’ve enjoyed Green Day yesterday, Harmony Day and Tree Planting Day. 

We’ve also celebrated Lunar New Year, Easter and partied on at the Disco last 

week. Between all of that, our students have worked hard on their literacy and 

numeracy skills and have achieved some excellent results over the semester. 

This week, staff have been using assessments and student input to plan next 

term’s units of work to be as engaging as possible and targeted to every 

student’s point of need. Later in Term 3, staff will also provide an Individual 

Education Plan and will meet with students and parents to discuss progress and 

set goals for the remainder of the year. 

 

Tom Boyle 

It is my pleasure to announce that Tom Boyle has been officially appointed as 

the substantive principal of Ivanhoe East Primary School. Tom’s 4 years at MPS 

helped drive significant changes to how we operate, particularly through our 

approaches to planning, collaboration, assessment and curriculum delivery. I 

know that all those who worked with Tom will look back on his time with us 

with great fondness and of course, he will always be welcome at MPS. This also 

means that we will now need to complete a selection process for a substantive 

Assistant Principal. This process will be conducted in Term 3. 

 

Staffing Update 

I would also like to acknowledge the work of Mrs Elliott, who will be retiring 

after a brilliant career in education that has spanned over 4 decades. I had the 

privilege of working alongside Mrs Elliott in the classroom over a number of 

years and we were very pleased to be able to make her part of the MPS team in 

more recent years. On behalf of the school, I wish her all the best in her 

retirement.  

Mr. Stokes will be returning next term in 3S following the birth of his second 

child. I would like to thank Mrs Cutting for stepping in and covering the class 

this term, ensuring a seamless transition. Mrs Cutting has also agreed to take on 

the tutoring program for the remainder of the year, so we will still see her 

around the school.  

Mulgrave Primary School Production 

Tues 18th July & Wed 19th July 
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In addition, we will be expanding the tutoring program in the second half of the year, with Miss Lisa Laski working under the 

direction of Mrs Cutting to provide additional support. 

Lisa will be replaced in her current role by Miss Grace Gardiner, who will be supporting students in various classrooms from 

next term. 

 

Foundation Enrolment & Transition 2024 – IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

The Department of Education (DE) has released a new state-wide Foundation (Prep) enrolment timeline. The timeline advises 

families when and how to enrol their child into Foundation (Prep) at a Victorian government primary school, including 

Mulgrave Primary School. 

 

What you need to do: 

1. Submit an enrolment application for Foundation (Prep) by Friday 28 July 2023 

2. You will be notified of the outcome of your application by Friday 11 August 2023. If you receive an offer of placement,   

        you should contact our school to accept the offer by Friday 25 August 2023 

3.     Take part in enrolment information and transition sessions during Term 4, 2023 

4.     Your child will start Foundation (Prep) from Tuesday 30 January 2024. 

 

Enrolment applications submitted after 28 July 2023 will be processed by our school as they are received, in accordance with 

the department’s Placement Policy. 

 

Please note, MPS now has enrolment restrictions which caps future Foundation enrolments at 66 students, unless that number 

is exceeded by in zone and sibling claims. 

 
Transition – Year 6-7 

 
Year 6-7 simplified timeline of secondary school enrolment information: 
 

 
 

School Production 

We are moving closer to our MPS School Production on the 18th and 19th of July at Nazareth College. All classes across the 

school have been busy rehearsing their performances in preparation. A reminder that tickets are selling fast and to book via 

TryBooking by 18th July for those families who are yet to do so.  Click on the link:  Arthur Gumnut Production Tickets  

 

Holiday Works 

Over the break there will be a number of works around the school grounds to tidy up the school and ensure we are on top of 

all of our maintenance requirements. If you are visiting the school over the break to enjoy the facilities, please give the workers 

plenty of space to do their work in safety. Some of the tasks will include the clearing of the gutters, the sealing of the overflow 

carpark and the grinding of the old stump in the courtyard, among other things. We look forward to having the school in 

excellent condition for the start of Term 3. 

 

Term 3 

Students return for the second semester on Monday July 10th. 

 

Enjoy the break, stay safe and we look forward to seeing everyone again in Term 3. 

 

Charles Spicer   

Wednesday 19th July MPS notify parents/carers of Year 6 students, in writing, of Year 7 

secondary school placement offer for 2024 

Friday 28th July Closing date for parents/carers to lodge a written non-placement  

appeal to their preferred secondary school 

Tuesday 12th December 2023 Secondary Schools Host Orientation Day for all Year 6 students. 
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Class 

 

Name 

 

Reason 

6G Ayden T For showing an improved attitude and behaviour to his learning! Keep it up! 

6T Aleena B For taking pride in our school yard, picking up rocks and rubbish without being asked. 

5G Winston L For showing initiative when recording notes in Reading, and being persistent when 
learning his role in the production. Well done! 

5J Avin W For working like an absolute super star on your narrative piece! Your writing is so en-
gaging and detailed and we are so very proud of how hard you've worked the past few 
weeks! 

5M Elena K For her outstanding effort in Writing. Your narrative is descriptive, detailed and well 
thought out. Keep up the great work. I am so proud of you. 

4W Hamza K For his positive approach to his learning, especially when persisting to improve his writing. 

4S Liam C For applying his understanding of multiplication to calculate how many wrappers are 
brought in lunchboxes by the whole school each year. 

4H Nadja S For doing a fantastic job of revising her narrative writing by adding detail. 

3M Anna K 
Max W 

For great team work on rubbish and what it does to our water. Well done, Anna! 
For brilliant collaboration work about the ocean and how to protect it. Great job Max! 

3H Erik K For always participating enthusiastically in class discussions and sharing thoughts and 
ideas. 

3S Alexis K 
Anders L 

For using interesting vocabulary when writing our creative stories. Great work! 
For using great similes and metaphors in his creative narratives. What a legend! 

2O Alexander P For working hard in maths and challenging himself. Excellent work Alexander! 

2N Leen E For her amazing effort in publishing her narrative, using beautiful handwriting and de-
tailed pictures. 

2E Mashaal For working hard for publishing her narrative to an excellent standard 

1M Ester G 
  
Reema Al-H 

For always being so kind and caring towards others. Thank you for brightening every-
one's day! 
For making insightful inferences during our reading lessons this week. Excellent work 
Reema! 

1L Miles G For writing a fantastic narrative with an interesting plot. 

1B Baxter M For always being kind towards other members of our class and being a great help 
around the classroom. You're amazing Baxter! 

Prep K Abigail S For always being an active participant during class discussions. Keep sharing your won-
derful ideas. Well done! 

Prep C Jake L For working hard to learn his magic words. Keep up the awesome effort Jake! 

Prep B William P 
  
Gurvansh S 

For always being willing to share his knowledge during class discussions and actively 
listening to others. Amazing work! 
 For working to his best to sound out unknown words in Writing. Keep up the amazing 
work! 
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Mulgrave Primary School Production 
 

Tuesday 18th July & Wednesday 19th July 
6.30pm at Nazareth College 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Tickets are selling fast!  If you have not already booked your 

tickets, please visit: 

 
Arthur Gumnut Production Tickets  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Also, if you would like to pre purchase the production video to 

receive the Early Bird discount, please visit: 

 
Arthur Gumnut Production Video 2023   
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Update from the PFA!  

 
As we approach the halfway mark of the year, it's time to take a moment to reflect on the remarkable contributions 
made by our Parents and Families Association (PFA). This dedicated group of individuals has been instrumental in  
enhancing the sense of community, fundraising efforts, and creating unforgettable memories for our school. Let's take 
a closer look at some of the incredible events organised by the PFA this year and get a sneak peek into what's to come.  
 
Welcome Prep BBQ 
 

At the beginning of the year, the PFA organised a fantastic Welcome Prep BBQ, where Prep families had 
the opportunity to connect with each other and establish valuable friendships. The event fostered a warm 
and inclusive atmosphere, ensuring that everyone felt part of our vibrant school community right from the 
start.  
 

Mother's Day Stall 
 

The PFA went above and beyond to celebrate the exceptional mothers within our school community. They 
organised a successful Mother's Day Stall that allowed students to show their love and appreciation for their 
mothers while raising funds to support various school initiatives. The PFA raised a total of $1,987.95.   
 
School Disco 
 

The much-anticipated School Disco was an absolute hit this year. The evening was filled with laughter, 
music, and fun, as students showcased their dance moves. Thanks to the PFA members for helping on 
the night.  
 
 
 

Looking ahead, we are thrilled to share some of the exciting events the PFA has planned for the remainder of the year: 
 
Sock Fundraiser 

 
The PFA is all set to organise a Jolly Soles Sock Fundraiser, where students can showcase their unique and 
colorful socks while supporting a great cause. Not only will this event raise funds for essential school 
projects, but it will also inspire creativity and individual expression among our students. Get ready for 
Crazy Sock Day in August.  

 

Father's Day Stall:  

 
In honour of the incredible fathers and father figures in our community, the PFA will be organising a special 
Father's Day Stall. This event will provide an opportunity for students to select thoughtful gifts for their loved 
ones.   
 

Book Fair 
 

The PFA recognises the value of literacy and the joy of reading. They will be hosting an exciting Book Fair, 
offering an extensive range of captivating books for students of all ages.    
 
 

Special Food Day 
 

Prepare your taste buds for a delicious treat! The PFA is planning a Special Food Day in 
term 4.   
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PFA Update continued... 
We extend our heartfelt gratitude to the PFA for their commitment and dedication to our school. Their efforts have 
made a significant impact on our community, creating memorable experiences and supporting essential initiatives.   
 

As we move forward into the second half of the year, let us come together to support and participate in these 
upcoming events. Your involvement and enthusiasm will ensure their success and enable the PFA to continue their 
invaluable contributions to our school.   
 

Thank you for your ongoing support and we look forward to sharing more updates with you soon!  
 

If you would like to join the PFA, please contact the office on 9795 2477.  We would love to hear from you. 
 

Warm regards,  
Laura Cain  
PFA President  
 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Sports Update! 
  

Eastern Region Cross Country 
Well done Stella, for your amazing effort at Region.  A top 25 finish is an amazing effort! 
  

District Sport 
Well done to the Grade 5/6 Boys Soccer Team on their thumping 5-0 win in the District Final.  Good luck at Division on 
the 2nd of August. 
  
Although we didn’t get the win in Netball, we have had our best results in recent memory finishing 3rd in the ‘Girls A’ 
Comp! 
  
All our other teams should be very proud of how they represented Mulgrave!  Well done! 
 

Mr Timothy O’Neill, Sport & PE 
 

 

Week 6 

14th August—18th August  
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Helping Kids Resist Technology Addiction 
One Piece of the Puzzle: Nature Abhors a Vacuum  

 

When anyone develops an unhealthy dependence on a substance, activity, person, or anything else, the 

underlying issues are usually not resolved merely by removing access to the target of their addiction. It’s 

wise to remember this when it appears that our kids may be getting pulled into excessive use and 

dependence upon their digital devices.  

 

Even though limiting access is essential, doing so doesn’t solve the underlying problem. Imagine this very 

simple experiment: 

 

• Find an empty bottle. The space inside represents a void (or vacuum) present in a person’s life. This 

doesn’t mean that the person is hopeless. It means that they need someone to help them fill these voids 

with healthy habits, skills, and relationships. 

• Hold the bottle in a sink completely under dirty dishwater. The nasty water represents the subject of a 

person’s addiction. Because there is a void inside of the person, the water rushes in, completely filling 

the person. “Nature abhors a vacuum.” Look up what this means. 

• Take the bottle out of the water and pour out the contents. Rinse it out with fresh water. This represents 

what happens when we remove access to what the person is addicted to, and they appear to be clean. 

• Once again, hold the bottle completely under the dirty dishwater. Because there’s still a void, the 

contaminated water rushes in immediately. The bottle is in the same condition it was before it was first 

emptied and rinsed. 

 

If we don’t help others fill the voids inside them with heathy habits, coping skills, and positive relationships, 

they will always be at risk of filling themselves with unhealthy things. 

 

One of our primary jobs as parents is to help our children become so full of healthy habits, coping skills, and 

positive relationships that there is no room for the negative. Although this is undoubtedly easier said than 

done, demonstrating love while empowering our kids to own and solve their own problems is a huge step. 

 

Dr Jim Fay—Live and Logic 

 

 

Live well and laugh often. Enjoy your break!   

Ali 
Wellbeing Officer 
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   Friday 30th June - 7.30pm  Wednesday 5th July - 3.30pm   
   Saturday 1st July - 7.30pm  Thursday 6th July - 7.30pm 
   Sunday 2nd July - 1pm   Friday 7th July - 7.30pm 
   Sunday 2nd July - 5.30pm  Saturday 8th July - 1pm   
      Saturday 8th July - 5.30pm 
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